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                          ​New Ideas on Increasing Grapevine Subscriptions  

*Set a goal for each District in the Area for number of new GV subscriptions and develop a 
system for tracking each Districts New Subscription  

*Launch an Area 67 Grapevine Subscription Challenge between the Districts for the most new 
GV Subscriptions at the 2020 SETA Conference in January 2020 – a way to track subscriptions 
needs to be developed and a “Prize” for the winning District chosen. 

*Be more proactive when manning GV Display Tables at events by asking if they currently 
subscribe to GV and if not, would they like too.  Have subscription forms available as well as the 
capability to offer on-site subscriptions, cash or credit card. 

*​Encourage groups to purchase Subscription Gift Certificates for 1​st​ Birthday celebrants  

*Encourage groups, districts and individuals to purchase GV Subscription Gift Certificates 
for Treatment Facilities, Correctional Facilities, Half-way Houses etc. 

*​Suggest GV Subscription Gift Certificates to sponsors for their sponsee 

Upcoming GV Presentations for District 31, District 40 will be discussed at the meeting today as 
well as District 32 Request for us attending January District meeting. 

Working on scheduling presentations to Area 67 Service Committees as well. 

We have introduced  ZOOM in our last month's meeting. Even though the meeting was 
cancelled due to weather. The Alt.Grapevine chair Nichole and sec. Cindy along with Bettsy 
who is our facilitator for Zoom they were able to access easy and had no issues with it at that 
time. 
 
Events at Forum for Grapevine 
. ​SATURDAY Oct 12 
10:55—11:35 a.m. GRAPEVINE PRESENTATIONS 
AA Grapevine/La Viña—Albin Z., the AA Grapevine, Inc.,Publisher 
 ​SATURDAY EVENING SESSION 
7—7:55 p.m. WORKSHOPS 
Supporting Grapevine: From Your Story to Service—Albin Z., AA Grapevine,Inc., Publisher 
(Salon G). 
As always we encourage every group to have a grapevine rep. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve, 
 
Kimberly 


